
OSAMA BIN LADEN: “I
AM ALPHA AND OMEGA”

I am Alpha and Omega, the beginning and the
end, the first and the last. (Revelation
22:13)

Barack Obama’s State of the Union, first 100
words:

Last month, I went to Andrews Air Force
Base and welcomed home some of our last
troops to serve in Iraq.  Together, we
offered a final, proud salute to the
colors under which more than a million
of our fellow citizens fought – and
several thousand gave their lives.

We gather tonight knowing that this
generation of heroes has made the United
States safer and more respected around
the world.  For the first time in nine
years, there are no Americans fighting
in Iraq.  For the first time in two
decades, Osama bin Laden is not a threat
to this country.

Barack Obama’s State of the Union, last 343
words:

One of my proudest possessions is the
flag that the SEAL Team took with them
on the mission to get bin Laden.  On it
are each of their names.  Some may be
Democrats.  Some may be Republicans. 
But that doesn’t matter.  Just like it
didn’t matter that day in the Situation
Room, when I sat next to Bob Gates – a
man who was George Bush’s defense
secretary; and Hillary Clinton, a woman
who ran against me for president.

All that mattered that day was the
mission.  No one thought about
politics.  No one thought about
themselves.  One of the young men
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involved in the raid later told me that
he didn’t deserve credit for the
mission.  It only succeeded, he said,
because every single member of that unit
did their job – the pilot who landed the
helicopter that spun out of control; the
translator who kept others from entering
the compound; the troops who separated
the women and children from the fight;
the SEALs who charged up the stairs. 
More than that, the mission only
succeeded because every member of that
unit trusted each other – because you
can’t charge up those stairs, into
darkness and danger, unless you know
that there’s someone behind you,
watching your back.

So it is with America.  Each time I look
at that flag, I’m reminded that our
destiny is stitched together like those
fifty stars and those thirteen stripes. 
No one built this country on their own. 
This Nation is great because we built it
together.  This Nation is great because
we worked as a team.  This Nation is
great because we get each other’s
backs.  And if we hold fast to that
truth, in this moment of trial, there is
no challenge too great; no mission too
hard.  As long as we’re joined in common
purpose, as long as we maintain our
common resolve, our journey moves
forward, our future is hopeful, and the
state of our Union will always be
strong.

Thank you, God bless you, and may God
bless the United States of America.


